Natural Sciences Chairs Council

March 11, 2015

1:00pm – 2:52 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, M. Greer, B. Stanley, R. Smith, P. Williams, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, D. Graham
1) Approval of minutes for February 25, 2015 – Approved as distributed 
2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs

· Dr. McGill announced that Geological Sciences will bring three faculty candidates for campus visits between March 17th and 23rd.
b. Announcements from administration

· Relay for Life: this event will be held on June 5, 2015 at 6:00pm 
The URL is: http://relay.acsevents.org/site/TR/RelayForLife/RFLCY15CA?fr_id=67966&pg=entry
· Strategic planning: the next strategic planning Town Hall meeting will take place on Thursday, May 7, 2015, in the afternoon and the next open forum will be on April 16, 2015. A brief discussion followed regarding the meeting from yesterday.
· Title IX: all staff, faculty members and students are to receive information regarding Title IX. Cristina Martin will be attending a future chairs meeting to discuss Title IX.  The chairs were asked to consider ways in which the information could be provided to the faculty members and staff in their departments.
· Master planning:  master planning will take place soon. An advisory group is being formed. The college will have one representative on this advisory group.
· Enrollment management: there will be a task force/committee formed in the near future and there will one representative from our college on the team.
· Equipment requests: the final list that the dean sent out was approved and purchases may be made.
· CSU STEM Meeting: Cal Poly Pomona is hosting a meeting on April 8, 2015 and the provost has been asked to invite a team of five people to attend. Dean Fleming will be one of the attendees. If the chairs know of any faculty who might be interested in attending, please let her know.
3) Discussion Items:

a. Wait Lists (Kim Nicholl) – Ms. Nicholl gave a presentation on using the wait list function in PeopleSoft. She will forward the PowerPoint presentation to Lory so she can forward it to the department chairs.
b. Development Update (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham reported the following:

i. A concept paper was submitted to Kellogg on behalf of Dr. Madeleine Jetter.
ii. He met with Dr. Chetan Prakash regarding a Templeton Foundation “Objects of Consciousness” initial proposal which would be small but also a great opportunity. The URL is www.templeton.org
iii. School visits associated with the Land Lab grant are wrapping up. Wells Fargo will be on campus tomorrow for a check presentation. Dr. Kim Williams will be in attendance. 
iv. Dream Act students – Mr. Graham is continuing to explore possibilities for funding for which undocumented students would be eligible.
v. He met with the couple who are alumni and who are interested in giving a sizeable planned gift.
c. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams passed out the spring data, and as of this morning, the college is at 103% of target. Regarding SOAR, he will need to know how many seats will be reserved for fall 2015 FTF and for which classes they will be reserved. Dr. Williams also reported that there will be no individual CNS SOAR sessions this year. Every SOAR session will be open to all colleges and approximately 400 students per session are expected to attend. We are in the middle of fall schedule build and priority registration for fall begins on May 26, 2015. Priority registration for summer begins on May 9, 2015.
d. Assessment Update – The dean gave the following update for Dr. Hovannesian:

i. Please send any comments on the contents of the WASC letter to Dr. Hovannesian.
ii. ILO comments may also be sent to Dr. Hovannesian.
iii. Items need to be uploaded for quarterly assessment. Dr. Hovannesian is available to assist with this task.
iv. Dr. Hovannesian sends out a thank you for the support during Transfer Day. The next recruiting event is the PAES Scholar event which will be held on April 25, 2015 from 9am – 2pm. Dr. Hovannesian will be in contact regarding this event, but please begin coordinating faculty volunteers now.

v. CSU HIPs Leadership Retreat will be held on March 26th-27th in San Diego. There are still spaces available. Contact Dr. Hovannesian for more details.
e. Staff and part-time faculty evaluations – The dean announced that she or Dr. Williams must participate in the the evaluation process for the following: 
i. Faculty in their first year of a three-year appointment in 2015-16 (Ms. Smith will contact the departments that have faculty in this category). 

ii. All full-time lecturers.
iii. Any staff member or part-time faculty member for whom the evaluation may be negative.
The college office will be in touch with departments regarding viewing   the files/materials.
f. Faculty Searches 2015-16 – The dean suggested that departments may want to select their search committees, write their ads and get the search approved during the spring. The goal would be to conduct campus interviews in early January. 
g. Recruiting events – Based on feedback received after Transfer Day, the dean asked the chairs if they wanted to discuss, again, the way in which recruiting and orientation events are staffed.  She is open to suggestions that balance the need to have a faculty presence at such events against the time that needs to be allocated to them.
h. CEL audit outcomes – The dean went over the draft memos regarding the audit that she sent out to the chairs via email. A discussion followed.
i. Recruiting video - The dean asked the chairs to identify which activity they would liked filmed in their department.  The goal is to have the recruitment video completed by the end of this month. 
4) Other: 

Mace Bearer – The chairs selected Dr. Alan Smith as the mace-bearer for the upcoming June commencement. The dean asked the chairs to send short blurbs about the nominees for outstanding alum to her and she will send out an email for an electronic vote.
